# The Woman's Club of Washington University



Meet Give Live



















This year's Scholarship Endowment Luncheon was a very special event. We celebrated the recently renamed Scholarship Endowment; we toasted and recognized the contributions of our guest of honor, Risa Zwerling Wrighton. Dean Mark Rollins awarded certificates to our inaugural group of Risa Scholars – Andrew Manley, David Ochola, Sawyer Smith, and Heather Steinback (for more information on the scholarship recipients, please see page 10 of this newsletter). Many of our members were in attendance and enjoyed a performance by harpist Sue Taylor, a delicious buffet lunch, and special speakers, including Dean Emeritus Larry Shapiro, Tedi Macias, and our wonderful Chancellor, Mark Wrighton. Our heartfelt thanks go to the Scholarship Luncheon Committee chairs Paulina Conner and Betsy Lawlor and committee members Anna Birman, Judy Joerding, Karen Johnson Fields, Elena Maksaeva and Linda Smith.

#### **Executive Committee**

Judith H. Joerding President

Charmaine Leonard
Director, Educational
Programming

Patti Thorp
Director, Membership

Linda Hamberg
Director, Communications

Barbara Feiner
Director, Service
to the University

**Linda Smith** Finance Chair

Elizabeth Lawlor
Recording Secretary

Lisa Schmidt

Karen Johnson Fields Immediate Past President

Nancy Dunaway Administrative Coordinator (314) 935-7085



#### A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

#### Dear Friends:

A special welcome and invitation to you as we continue an exciting and historic year of celebrations, learning, and service in the Woman's Club. Please join us and bring a friend.



I hope you attended our wonderful Risa Zwerling Wrighton Scholarship Luncheon at Norwood Hills Country Club in January. It was a memorable day as we celebrated Risa and her scholars. Her dedication and service to Washington University, the students, and to the many causes close to her heart is an inspiration to us all. What an amazing role model for each of us! Your generosity has allowed us to create an endowment in her name that will now sponsor five Risa Zwerling Wrighton Scholarships each year to students attending University College. A special thank you to the countless members who made this vision a reality and a once in a lifetime event.

This fall has seen a record number of participants at our many events including the Fall Welcome Luncheon, the Retiree Recognition at the Elizabeth Danforth Butterfly Garden Party, the Fall Symposium Luncheon, Holiday Cards for Heroes, Galleries and Sights, International Women events and the RZW Scholarship Game Day. Our Interest Groups continue to grow and offer diverse opportunities for friendship and fun.

As we enter 2019, I encourage you to look over the many upcoming events in this newsletter, make reservations and add them to your calendar. We have a wonderful Board of Directors who have diligently and proactively planned numerous activities with your interests in mind. I once again challenge you to try a new interest group or attend a program and bring a friend. You won't regret it! Each of you brings and shares unique perspectives, expertise, and heart. It is your dedication, kindness, and service that makes us the Woman's Club of Washington University.

Sincerely,

Judith H. Joerding

## **Member Donations October through December**

#### Risa Zwerling Wrighton Endowed Scholarships:

Assimo Azariadis
Janice Berg
Vikica Bolden
Radine Borowsky
Kathleen Deschryver
Elsie Beck Glickert

Thomas Hillman
Charmaine Leonard
Ellen Norris
Suzy Schoonmaker
Stephen Skrainka
Maureen Swihart

Due to publication deadline, some donations may not be listed here. We apologize for any omissions.



## Member Spotlight Risa Zwerling Wrighton

by Suzanne Doyle

The future looks hazy as Risa Zwerling Wrighton looks out from the present in mid-January. Not dim or bleak, just out of focus as she and her husband, Mark Wrighton, Washington University Chancellor, prepare for his retirement this spring after 24 years as head of the university. Mark "has done nothing but work his whole life," she says of her "humble," devoted spouse, who served as MIT provost and professor of chemistry before coming to St. Louis, and she has so dedicated herself to student well-being and community justice that she was named one of the Women of Achievement in 2018. As she wanders through Harbison House, Washington University's symbolic home on Forsyth, from basement bowling alley, through formal library and dining room, to the ballroom on the third floor, she wonders with pleasure what it will be like to furnish and decorate her own home just three blocks, but many metaphorical miles, away. In the institutional mansion she and Mark have hosted countless celebrations and tributes for faculty, students, and guests from around the world. The new house they'll move into at the end of February will be just big enough to serve warm dinners for friends and to welcome visits from her two grown daughters and grandchildren and Mark's daughter, son, and grandchildren.



Risa acknowledges that letting go of their life at the helm will be challenging after their work together and individually "to create a culture" of caring and impassioned learning on campus and beyond. Mark, she says with pride, has proved himself a "visionary," a paradoxical integration of introversion and a determined capacity "to work every room" to meet the university's needs while she has reached into the university and the metropolitan area as a connector, "which is what I do best."

Although Risa insists that she will never leave St. Louis, where she has gathered a close circle of friends around her and raised her daughters, she hasn't always lived here. She was raised in Brooklyn and Queens in small houses surrounded on their blocks by "a million kids." Later she added a third borough to her New York residency by earning her bachelor's degree in psychology at Barnard in Manhattan. When she was a child, her father played trumpet in bands, and her mother sang, but when her mother began craving a "normal life," she became a secretary and her father a computer programmer, moving the family to Baltimore for his work. There Risa trained as a social worker (MSW, University of Maryland) and met her first husband, a St. Louisan. By 1978 she had moved with him to St. Louis. After they divorced, she remained in St. Louis, studying business (MBA, Washington University), and working as a single parent in marketing.

Meeting Mark Wrighton was no accident. When Risa learned that this fascinating, accomplished man was moving to St. Louis to become Chancellor, she decided to apply her writing skills and marketing acumen to sell herself to him in a letter, offering herself as a guide to his new city. He arrived at their first meeting, July 15, 1995, at a Clayton restaurant in a suit, wary, none-too-friendly, and carrying his attaché case. (She later learned that this briefcase is a constant companion.) Not long afterward, Risa's children's father died, and Mark emerged as a warm, empathic support for her and the girls. Because she wanted to remain close to the children, the couple waited for five years before marrying in 2000.

She has discovered, over these more than 18 years that they are powerfully complementary as a team, a "yin and yang of balance." She is the "mouthpiece;" he gets things done. Recently, the project she is most proud of grew from their respective talents. When in 2015 a girl Risa had loved and mentored for years was murdered, Risa wrote a compelling letter to the Post-Dispatch, expressing her grief and decrying the senselessness of American gun violence. Mark enlisted the heft of the university, including the deans of all the schools, in a Year of Reflection that has resulted in community conversations and programs Risa is convinced are already changing St. Louis—for example, the St. Louis Area Hospital-based Violence Intervention Program.

In the years to come Mark will remain connected to the university, especially in its international outreach, and Risa will pursue her involvement with agencies like Our Little Haven and Provident, Inc., and hopes that the Home Plate program she instigated to connect out-of-town students with local families for a "touch of home" will continue. For now, though, she would like to step back for a while to spend open time with her husband, maybe write, and see how her new home turns out.



## **FEBRUARY 2019**

## ORCHID SHOW AND LUNCH

#### Missouri Botanical Garden

Wednesday, February 20, 2019

10:30 a.m.

4344 Shaw Blvd., St. Louis, MO 63110

Meet in lobby Ridgeway Center - (314) 577-5100

We will tour the annual Orchid Show with a docent. You will enjoy a once-a-year opportunity to see a rotating display of hundreds of orchids from the garden's expansive permanent living collection amid a tropical oasis inside the Orthwein Floral Display Hall. Entry is free to the Missouri Botanical Garden on Wednesday mornings for St. Louis City and County residents. If not a Garden member, an additional charge of \$5 to the Orchid Show will be due. An optional lunch follows in Sassafras Café with reserved seating.

Co-Chairs for event are Diane Wyse Jackson and Jennifer Luner

Parking: Ample free parking on adjacent lot

Questions: Contact Jennifer Luner at (314) 469-8668 or jiluner@charter.net.

RSVP: by Friday, February 15, 2019 to Jennifer Luner, (314) 469-8668 or

jjluner@charter.net Please indicate if staying for lunch.

## Annual Planning Meeting Thursday, February 28, 2019

9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Room 350, West Campus. Enter building at 11 N. Jackson Rd. All Board Members to attend; interested members are welcome. Beverages and treats provided through the day; bring a brown bag lunch.

**PARKING:** Park in the West Campus garage. Pull a ticket from the machine when you enter and put the ticket on your dashboard. If you do not leave your ticket on the dashboard, you will receive a citation from a WashU Transportation officer. It is likely there will not be any visitor spaces available on the first floor of the garage. Please proceed to the next available space or to the Visitor Parking on the 4<sup>th</sup> floor.

**RSVP by February 21, 2018** to: (314) 935-7085 or <u>womansclub@wustl.edu</u>. Questions? Contact President Judy Joerding at:

womansclub@wustl.edu.

## **March 2019**

#### THEATRE AT THE EDISON

## "Angels in America, Part One: Millennium Approaches"

By Tony Kushner

Sunday, March 3, 2019 at 1 p.m.

#### Meet in the Orchid Room in the Danforth University Center (DUC)

Join us for a light lunch in the Orchid Room with pre-theatre talk by Henry Schvey. Performance of "Angels in America, Part One: Millennium Approaches" begins at 2 p.m. in the Edison Theatre.

**Parking:** Parking available in the DUC parking garage.

**Questions:** Contact Jane Schaefer, (314) 727-6263, <u>janeschaefer79@gmail.com</u> or Alberta Murstein, (314) 997- 075 or email Amurst1788@gmail.com.

**RSVP by Monday, February 25, 2019**. Use RSVP form on page 44 of the 2018-2019 handbook. Cost is \$20 and includes a light lunch and theatre ticket.

## **GAME DAY – Spring**

## Risa Zwerling Wrighton Scholarship Endowment Fundraiser

Wednesday, March 6, 2019 - 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

The Gatesworth, Colonnade Room, One McKnight Place, St. Louis, MO 63124

All card table games are welcome. Enjoy a day of fun, food and fellowship. Donation of \$40 is fully tax deductible. Lunch is provided. All proceeds support the WCWU Risa Zwerling Wrighton Scholarship Endowment Fund. If you cannot attend but would like to support the scholarship fund, please mail a donation.

Directions and parking for the Gatesworth: From I-64/40 take I-170 Northbound for 2 miles to Delmar Blvd. exit. Turn left on Delmar, staying in the left-hand lane marked I-170 South. Turn left onto the Southbound I-170 entry ramp. Halfway down the ramp, bear right and stop at the stop sign. The Gatesworth gatehouse is directly ahead. Park anywhere in the lot on your right.

**Questions:** Contact Jennifer Luner, (314) 469-8668 or <u>jiluner@charter.net</u>. **RSVP by March 1**. Please use form on page 46 of the 2018-2019 handbook.

## **March 2018**

#### MEET THE LEADERS

Wednesday March 13, 2019, 9 - 10:30 a.m.

#### Room 276 in the DUC

**Nicole Hudson**, Assistant Vice Chancellor; Academy for Diversity and Inclusion at Washington University

and

**Dr. Sheree Wilson**, Associate Vice Chancellor and Associate Dean for Diversity and Inclusion at Washington University School of Medicine

Both speakers will share how they are leading the University on a pathway towards a culture and climate instilled with a deep commitment to diversity, equity, and inclusion. Funding for the event is provided by the Provost's Office, Gephardt Institute for Civic and Community Engagement, and the Woman's Club of Washington University which enables us to provide the programs free of charge to attendees.

Parking will be available in the DUC parking garage. You may also park in the West Campus garage and take the shuttle to the Danforth Campus. However, since this event has been planned during the student's Spring Break, there should be available parking in the DUC garage. Take the elevator to the 2<sup>nd</sup> floor. Room 276 is located at the top of the stairs from the first floor.

Questions? Contact Judy Joerding at womansclub@wustl.edu or call the Woman's Club office at (314) 935-7085.

## CHOCOLATE, CHOCOLATE FACTORY TOUR

**Saturday, March 23, 2019 – 10 a.m.** 

This is a **free** event planned by the <u>Woman's Club New Member Group</u>. It is open to all Woman's Club members, friends, families, spouses and significant others.

Visit: <u>www.chocolatechocolate.com</u>

For more event information, or to **RSVP** for this event, please email

Iris Malone at irismalone007@gmail.com

or

Sarah Fowler-Dixon at sbahdixon@gmail.com.

Please RSVP by Wednesday, March 20th.

## March 2018

#### GALLERIES & SIGHTS

Visits to Galleries in Ladue & Clayton

Wednesday, March 27, 2019 - 10:30 a.m.

We will start at The Kodner Gallery at 9650 Clayton Road in Ladue and then visit:

**Bruno David Gallery** at 7513 Forsyth Ave., the **St. Louis Artists' Guild**, 12 Jackson Ave. and/or **The Greenberg Gallery** at 230 South Bemiston Ave.

**Lunch** will follow the tour at a nearby restaurant

**Parking:** Adequate parking at Kodner Gallery. Please consider carpooling since travel will be required to Clayton Galleries.

Questions contact: Assimo Azariadis, (314) 925-8162 or <a href="mailto:assimoaz@gmail.com">assimoaz@gmail.com</a>.

**RSVP** by March 18, 2019 to: Assimo Azariadis, (314) 925-8162 or assimoaz@gmail.com.

## **SPRING MUSICALE**

Sunday, March 31, 2019, 3 to 4 p.m.

Danforth University Center (DUC) - Goldberg Formal Lounge

Enjoy an afternoon of beautiful music performed by Washington University students.

Although not music majors, these young people take lessons through the music school and are extremely talented. They appreciate the opportunity to perform for our club members, their families and friends. Christine Armistad, Senior Lecturer in Music at Wash U chooses the students who perform and she also puts the program together. We are indebted to her for her efforts on behalf of the Woman's Club.

Light refreshments will be served. Please come and bring guests!

RSVP by March 27, 2019. Email womansclub@wustl.edu or call the office at (314) 935-7085

**Questions?** Call Chair Karen Johnson Fields at (314) 863-5063 or email: <a href="mailto:kejfields@msn.com">kejfields@msn.com</a> or Co-Chair Sue Taylor at (314) 935-4841 or email <a href="mailto:staylor@wustl.edu">staylor@wustl.edu</a>.

Sunday parking in the DUC parking garage is free. Just take the north elevator to the second floor where the Goldberg Formal Lounge is located. It is the first door on your right. **The event is free, but donations given at the door will be greatly appreciated.** 

#### DANCING CLASS WITH WCWU DANCING DAMSELS!

Saturday, April 6, 2019 – 1 p.m.

This is a **free** event planned by the Woman's Club New Member Group. It is open to all Woman's Club members, friends, families, spouses and partners.

Enjoy a fun afternoon learning new dance steps and practicing favorites! Contact Carmen at <a href="mailto:carmensdence413@gmail.com">carmensdence413@gmail.com</a> to RSVP by April 3, 2019 and for more information.

## March and April 2019

## ASSEMBLY SERIES Tuesday, April 9, 2019 6 p.m. Graham Chapel

#### Jessica Valenti

Author and Founder of Feministing.com
Book signing will follow the presentation

Parking will be available in the DUC parking garage.

For more information or if you have questions, please contact Barb Feiner at <a href="mailto:barbarafeiner49@gmail.com">barbarafeiner49@gmail.com</a>
or call (314) 821-4232.

## SPRING SYMPOSIUM LUNCHEON AND ANNUAL MEETING

Tuesday, April 30, 2019 11 a.m. to 1:45 p.m.

The St. Louis Club, Clayton's Pierre Laclede Center Louisiana Room, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor 7701 Forsyth Blvd., Clayton, MO 63105

#### Part 1:

Woman's Club Annual Meeting and New Board Installation

#### Part 2:

'Our Higher Calling:

Rebuilding the Partnership Between America and its Colleges and Universities'

Featured Speaker:

## Dr. Holden Thorp

Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs at Washington University in St. Louis and the Rita Levi-Montalcini Distinguished University Professor with appointments in both chemistry and medicine

**Parking:** Free parking under building – bring your ticket to luncheon for validation.

Questions: Contact Barbara Bindler: (314) 432-4324, <a href="mailto:bgbindler@aol.com">bgbindler@aol.com</a> or

Jennifer Luner, (314) 469-8668, jiluner@charter.net.

RSVP by Friday, April 26, 2019. Cost: \$38. Please see page 48 of your handbook for the RSVP form.

#### **MAY 2019**

## WILDERNESS WAGON ADVENTURE At SHAW NATURE RESERVE Saturday, May 4, 2019

10:30 am Arrival Time
11 a.m. tour departing from the Visitor Center
(314) 577-9555
307 Pinetum Loop Rd., Gray Summit, MO

Admission: \$4 at the entrance

Our narrated wagon ride travels the three-mile Trail House Loop Road with stops at the Trail House and wetland bus. It's a great way to shorten the hike to the river or to the wetlands. Get off at either stop and get picked up later or stay on the wagon for the entire one-hour ride.

**Questions:** Contact Karen Johnson Fields: (314) 863-5063, <u>kejfields@msn.com</u> or Jennifer Luner, (314) 469-8668, <u>jiluner@charter.net</u>.

RSVP by Wednesday, May 1, 2019 by contacting Karen Johnson Fields or Jennifer Luner

## THE BIG DIG! Tuesday, May 7, 2019 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Rain Date Wednesday May 8, 2019, same time

Elizabeth Danforth Butterfly Garden Located on Forsyth Blvd, directly across from the Danforth University Center (DUC)

Come help us with our spring planting!

RSVP to Lee Anne Quatrano, (314) 322-3842 or <a href="mailto:lquatrano@gmail.com">lquatrano@gmail.com</a>.

Co-chairs: Tedi Macias and Lee Anne Quantrano

## THIRD DEGREE GLASS FACTORY

Friday, May 17, 2019 – 6 p.m.

This is a free event planned by the Woman's Club New Member Group. To learn more online, visit <a href="http://thirddegreeglassfactory.com/thirdfriday/">http://thirddegreeglassfactory.com/thirdfriday/</a>. For more information or to RSVP, please email Iris Malone at <a href="irismalone007@gmail.com">irismalone007@gmail.com</a> or Sarah Fowler-Dixon at sbahdixon@gmail.com.

## 2018-2019 Risa Zwerling Wrighton Endowed Scholarship Winners

David Ochola Major: International Studies



I would like to thank everyone in the Woman's Club for this award. It will go a long way in helping me achieve my goals and make completion of my courses even closer. The award enables me the opportunity to take more classes! Thank you!

Heather Steinback
Major: Psychological & Brain Sciences



This scholarship has given me and my boys the opportunity to create a solid foundation and life for ourselves after a difficult divorce. I am in the process of researching how to start my own business.

Andrew Manley
Major: Industrial & Organizational Psych



I am deeply grateful for this scholarship. As a non-traditional student that works full time, financial concerns are always on my mind and sometimes a lack of funds keeps me from pursuing opportunities. I understand that there are many deserving students and the fact that I was selected for this award will only reinforce my commitment to doing my absolute best. Thank you from the bottom of my heart!

Sawyer Smith Major: Anthropology



I would like to thank the Woman's Club for awarding me this scholarship. This money takes a huge financial burden off my shoulders and will allow me to focus more of my time and energy on my education. It means so much to me to be chosen to receive this award and having the support of the Woman's Club has inspired me to go above and beyond and to make the most of my years at University College.



## **FALL 2018 WOMAN'S CLUB EVENTS**

Since the publication of our last newsletter, the Woman's Club of Washington University was quite busy with more annual events and programs. The **Fall Game Day** was again held at the Colonnade Room at the Gatesworth and more than 20 members were in attendance to play Scrabble, canasta, Mah Jong and bridge. The proceeds went to the Risa Zwerling Wrighton Endowed Scholarship Fund, as usual. The New Member Group hosted a tour of **Cahokia Mounds** (although the weather was not cooperative) and they also enjoyed a trip to **Eckert's Farm** in Belleville, IL.

The Fall Symposium Luncheon and Silent Auction was held on October 25 at Maggiano's Little Italy in Brentwood. There were over 60 club members and their guests in attendance, including many women from the International Women's group, to hear E.A. Quinn, Ph.D. and Associate Professor of Biological Anthropology at Washington University speak on the wonders of breast milk and its adaptive properties. The silent auction, which included many donations from club members and some "antique" Woman's Club items, raised over \$2,000 for the Risa Zwerling Wrighton Endowed Scholarship Fund.











The 7<sup>th</sup> Annual Walking Tour of the Danforth Campus was held on October 20<sup>th</sup>. It was led, once again by Jim Burmeister.

On October 17<sup>th</sup>, many members of the WCWU took a tour of the National Blues

Museum in downtown St. Louis and enjoyed learning about, and listening to blues music.



**Holiday Cards for Heroes** was held on the Danforth Campus on Monday, November 12 and there were students, faculty and even children, along with many WCWU members, who made cards for veterans and active duty personnel. Hundreds upon hundreds of cards were made and were distributed by the American Red Cross.







## MORE FALL AND WINTER WOMAN'S CLUB EVENTS

There were many events the last few months that kept our members busy, informed and entertained! **The International Women's group,** an outreach of the Woman's Club celebrated traditional American holidays, including some Halloween fun and a Holiday lunch at Assimo Azariadis' home. They even enjoyed a mug making event!







#### THE GALLERIES AND SIGHTS

group enjoyed a tour at the St. Louis Art Museum of the **Kehinde Wiley:** Saint Louis Exhibition led by curator of Modern and Contemporary Art, Simon Kelly. Wiley painted the official portrait of Barak Obama which is in the Smithsonian Portrait Gallery in Washington, D.C. His works at the museum are a culmination and





creation of his visit to St Louis in 2017 when he scouted for models in north St Louis to pose for his paintings.





## THE WOMAN'S CLUB ANNUAL PAST PRESIDENTS LUNCHEON was held

Thursday, October 25th at Bartolino's Osteria in downtown St. Louis. Fourteen past Presidents were in attendance and a wonderful time was had by everyone. The event is organized every year by Margaret Israel, who was Club President in 2009 and 2010. Thank you to Margaret and all the wonderful women who have served our club in this capacity!



#### WOMAN'S CLUB UPDATES AND INFORMATION

#### **DID YOU KNOW?**

 Nancy Thompson was recently honored by the Missouri Botanical Garden for her 40 years of service as a volunteer.

- 15 WCWU past-presidents attended lunch together at Bartolino's Restaurant in South St. Louis.
   Many thanks to Margaret Israel, who organized the get-together, something she has done for the past five years.
- Canasta and Mah Jong were "kicked out" of Dewey's because they were getting to be too large. They now meet at the Olympian.
- All members are invited to New Member events chaired by Sarah Fowler-Dixon and Iris Malone. Watch your email (WCWU e-blasts) and see this newsletter for information about these fun events!
- Over 100 people attended the delightful Fall Welcome Luncheon hosted by Risa Zwerling Wrighton's at her (Harbison House) home.
- 45 International Women and guests attended the Thanksgiving Buffet at Paulina Conner's home.
- The Mah Jong Interest Group contributed \$200 to the RZW Scholarship Fund at the end of 2018.
- We have members who want to keep in touch with you. If you or someone you know needs supportive calls
  and cards from club members, please notify Maureen Swihart. If you hear of the passing of a member or
  their loved one, please notify Lorraine Gnecco so that she can let others know and send sympathy cards to
  their families. Also, Margaret Israel writes "Tributes" to members who make contributions to club funds.
- Carmen Dence was honored recently as a St. Louis Visionary Award winner.

#### **MEMBERSHIP REPORT**

The Woman's Club presently has 253 members, including all honorary and guest members.

Remember, any member can recommend someone for a guest membership. Just fill out the form on the Woman's Club website or print a form and mail it to the address on the form. Note your name as sponsoring member next to the guest member's name on the first line. Be sure and check the Guest Member box in the Membership Contributions section. Guest members can also fill out their own form. If you have any questions regarding the Guest Member process, please call the Woman's Club office at (314) 935-7085.

#### **COURTESY NOTES**

In October we learned of the death of Att McDowell. Att was a gracious host opening her lovely home on Ellenwood to many Woman's Club events over the years. And in the early days of the Ibby Danforth Butterfly garden, Att would bring cool drinks out to our hard-working volunteers.

Sadly, death also visited the families of our members:

Luisette Behmer lost her brother in the fall, and Marcia Bernstein just recently suffered the loss of her sister. Judy Medoff's husband, Dr. Jerry Medoff, passed away recently also. Jerry was a graduate of Wash U Medical School and returned to be the founder and long-time director of the Infectious Disease Department at Washington University.

And some happy news...Joyce Best celebrated her 90<sup>th</sup> birthday on December 14, 2018.

Finally, we send best wishes to Linda Ballard who is recuperating from knee replacement surgery.

Woman's Club Newsletter		January-June 2019
	Upcoming Even	ts
February 20, 2019	Orchid Show at the Missouri Botanical Garden	
February 28, 2019	Annual Planning Meeting	New Member Group
March 3, 2019	Theatre at the Edison	events are listed
March 13, 2019	Meet the Leaders	inside!
March 27, 2019	Galleries and Sights Visits Galleries in Ladue and Clayton	
March 31, 2019	Spring Musicale, Danforth University Center	
April 9, 2019	Assembly Series	
April 30, 2019	Spring Symposium Luncheon and Annual Meeting	
May 4, 2019	Wilderness Wagon Adventure at Shaw Nature Reserve	
May 7, 2019	The Big Dig at the Elizabeth Danforth Butterfly Garden (Rain date is May 8)	
May 9, 2019	Board Transition Meeting for Current and New Board Members	



The Woman's Club of Washington University One Brookings Drive Campus Box 7460 St. Louis, MO 63130-4899

**Address Correction Requested**